Agenda: March 24, 2015 REVISED

ALAMEDA COUNTY
PROBATION DEPARTMENT

March 10, 2015

LADONNA M. HARRIS
Chief Probation Officer

Honorable Board of Supervisors
Administration Building
Oakland; CA 94612

Dear Board Members:

SUBJECT: RECOMMENDED DISTRIBUTION OF THE YEAR FOUR PUBLIC
SAFETY REALIGNMENT FUNDS

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. Approve the recommendation from the Community Corrections Partnership Executive
Committee (CCPEC) for the $31.5 million allocation of the 2014-2015 Public Safety
Realignment funds, along with $3.1 million in one-time prior year carryover funds, for the
realigned staffing, services, and programs of public safety partners and community-based

organizations, totaling $34.6 million, as noted in Attachment A; and

2. Authorize the Auditor-Controller and the County Administrator to include the appropriate
budget adjustments in the FY 2014-15 final approved budget.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

In 2011, the Executive Committee of the Community Corrections Partnership, in compliance with
the Public Safety Realignment Act of 2011, brought forward to your Board a plan for the
implementation of the Act, including a recommendation for programs and a funding distribution.
Your Board approved the implementation plan as recommended. The CCPEC is returning to your
Board to provide a recommendation and seek approval for funding of programming as outlined in
Attachment A.

The membership of the CCPEC includes the Chief Probation Officer as Chair, a member of the
Superior Court (or designee), the Public Defender, the Sheriff (or designee), the District Attorney,
the Director of the Health Care Services Agency, and a local Chief of Police.
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The planning activities of the CCPEC are divided into several workgroups, including Programs and
Services, Process and Evaluation, Data and Information Management, and Fiscal and Procurement.
Additionally, a 15-member, Community Advisory Board was approved by your Board to
provide recommendations on realignment to the CCPEC. All workgroup sessions, CAB
meetings and meetings of the CCPEC are open and available to members of the community,
including service providers and concerned citizens. Each meeting is conducted in a format
supportive of public input and actions are taken in consideration of all comments and suggestions.

The CCPEC is recommending and seeking approval for the proposed allocations and programming,
total of $34.6 million as outlined in Attachment A.

For Year Four of implementation, the recommendation as voted on and approved by the CCPEC,
respects all elements of the system and successful reintegration into the community and reflects a
consistent distribution of funding, by percentage, from Year Three and includes the $3 million adopted
by your Board for the Community Capacity Fund. Funding priorities include services by community-
based organizations, supervision services administered by Probation, in-custody services administered
by the Sheriff, advocacy services by the District Attorney and Public Defender, and infrastructure to
support implementation. Additionally, the historical data reflecting the revenues and expenses for
fiscal years FY 11/12, FY 12/13 and FY 13/14 is outlined in Attachment B.

FINANCING:

The expenditures as detailed in the foregoing result in no increased Net County Cost. All expenditures
are funded through state revenue provided by statute through the Realignment Act for Public Safety.

LaDonna M. Harris
Chief Probation Officer
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